
                    
 
 

                   
STATE OF ALASKA 

OFFICE OF THE GOVERNOR 
 

MEMORANDUM 
 
 
 
DATE:  August 25, 2021 
 
TO:   Neil Steininger, Director 
  Office of Management and Budget  

FROM:  Mike Dunleavy    
Governor 

                   
SUBJECT:  Appropriations Enacted on June 30, 2021 
 
 
I am directing the Office of Management and Budget, (OMB) and the Division of Finance 
(DOF), to immediately effectuate appropriations approved by the Legislature and signed into law 
by me, from fund sources that were eventually swept into the Constitutional Budget Reserve 
Fund, as of June 30, 2021. This decision is made after a review of all appropriations in light of 
the Superior Court’s recent ruling on Power Cost Equalization. Part of that review included an 
analysis from the Department of Law. That analysis, a memorandum from Attorney General 
Taylor, is attached. 
 
Effective immediately, I direct you to take the necessary actions to ensure these expenditures 
occur for Fiscal Year 2022 according to the enacted appropriations in House Bill 69 (Chapter 1, 
SSSLA 21). Furthermore, I direct OMB and DOF to provide a status update to the Legislature’s 
Finance Division on these appropriations. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
cc: Hans Zigmund, Director of Finance 


